Crossgate Community Partnership

Annual General Meeting

30th November 2009
at: Waddington Street Church Hall
M  I  N  U  T  E  S

	Present
Ann Evans, Desmond Evans, Roger Cornwell, Colin Green, Carol Reeves, Jackie Levitas, Jean Rogers, Cllr Nigel Martin, John Parker, Cllr Grenville Holland, John Ashby, Esther Ashby, Tony Hyland, Jeff Young, Cllr David Freeman, Tony Veitch, Jan Harwood, Janie Bickersteth.

	Apologies

	David Ramsden, Reverend Barnaby Huish, Chris Hutchison, Anji Rae, Ian Hunter Smart, Patrick Conway, Mike Costello, David Cowling, Gemma Charlton (Neighbourhood Warden), Linda Lovell, Jonathan Lovell.


	Appointment of Chair for the meeting

	

	Colin Green was appointed

	

	Guest Speaker -  Tony Hyland

	

	· Tony outlined the idea that the disused Claypath URC church could be converted into a Community Arts Centre.
· A discussion took place and members supported the idea of providing more facilities for the Arts in Durham City.

· It was suggested that the next stage could be for a public meeting to be held, in order to gauge support for the idea and to identify people who might like to be involved in further developing the project.


	

	
	

	
	

	Minutes of the Previous AGM held on 27th October 2008

	Agreed as a true record.

	
	

	Matters Arising from the minutes

	Members expressed concerns about the lack of progress on several fronts following the recent Local Government Re-organisation.

· Work on implementing Article 4 (2) – Cllr Holland to check and report back.

· £40,000 of s106 funds to be allocated to Wharton Park From Barratts site)  – Cllr Martin to check and report back.

· Council Officers now seem less accessible to the Crossgate Community Partnership – It was agreed that we should attempt to make new contacts and to ask relevant officers (e.g. those concerned with Heritage) to speak at our meetings.

· There is still a lot to do on implementing the new AAPs (Area Action Partnerships). It is unclear how local groups such as ours can be involved in AAPs or have any input into their work. – Cllr Martin to update on progress. 


Treasurer’s Report
The Treasurer distributed the report and outlined the main points. The Report was accepted and is appended to these minutes.
Discussion: Future of Crossgate Community Partnership
· A wide-ranging discussion took place. 

· The Chair reminded members of the Charity’s Objects:

· To promote the conservation and improvement of the physical and natural environment of Crossgate and the surrounding area in Durham City (hereinafter called ‘the area of benefit’).

· To promote the establishment, continuation, and improvement of a range of local amenities within the area of benefit.

· To encourage the participation of the inhabitants of the area of benefit in community activities in order to build and maintain a strong, safe, healthy, and balanced community.

· The Charity shall be non-party in politics and non-sectarian in religion.

· It was concluded that there was sufficient support for the organisation to continue in its present form. 

· The CCP provides many local benefits including a forum for people to raise local concerns and to meet with their Councillors.
· Support was expressed from the Local Councillors and from other Community and Resident’s Groups in Durham City.  

· There was strong support for the idea that we should continue to liaise with other groups with similar objectives in Durham City. This would include the City of Durham Trust. 
· The need for a Town Council was supported. It was felt that the area covered by the AAP is too large. 
· The CCP should continue with its strategy of asking Council officers to attend the monthly meetings, and building working relationships with those able to help take forward our Objects. 
	Election of Management Committee

	The following were elected to the management committee:

Colin Green, Desmond Evans, Carol Reeves, Jeff Young, Roger Cornwell, Janie Bickersteth. 

	Election of Officers


	Chair – to be rotated between members of the management committee.

	Secretary –    Janie Bickersteth.      

	Treasurer - Colin Green.

	

	Any Other Business
· Next Meeting to look at spending plans, and to examine ways of increasing participation in Crossgate Community Partnership. 

· Colin to contact Mark Tallentire (North of England Newspapers) to inform him of the outcome of tonight’s meeting, the support gained by the CCP, and the support given to Tony Hyland’s idea of a Community Arts Centre.
· There is a Balanced and Sustainable Communities meeting, hosted by City of Durham MP Roberta Blackman-Woods, to be held on Friday December 4th, 1-2 pm in the Mayor’s Chamber, Durham Town Hall.



	Date of Next Meeting


	Monday 25th January 2010


	Treasurer’s Report

Crossgate Community Partnership
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	Financial Statement 
	
	
	

	
	year to 30th September:
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	2009
	2008
	2007
	2006

	
	
	
	
	

	Income
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Grants Received
	500
	150
	1,000
	

	Donations Received
	
	
	
	

	   - at meetings
	62
	89
	164
	146

	   - businesses
	
	
	
	

	   - other
	1,700
	300
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Total Income
	2,262
	539
	1,164
	146

	
	
	
	
	

	Expenditure
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Community Clean-Up Day
	65
	
	
	

	Insurance
	
	189
	189
	

	Willow Sculpture
	
	
	
	100

	Community Gardens
	
	50
	
	

	Meeting Expenses
	110
	110
	100
	110

	Printing and Photocopying
	5
	5
	59
	31

	Postage
	2
	
	1
	1

	Stationery
	
	
	
	1

	
	
	
	
	

	Total Expenditure
	182
	354
	349
	243

	
	
	
	
	

	Surplus/Deficit for Period
	2,080
	185
	815
	-97

	
	
	
	
	

	Balance Brought Forward
	1,067
	882
	67
	164

	
	
	
	
	

	Balance Carried Forward
	3,147
	1,067
	882
	67

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Represented By
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Co-op Community Direct Plus Account
	3,058
	1032
	821
	

	Cash Balance
	69
	15
	61
	67

	Debtors (Prepayments)
	20
	20
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Total Assets
	3,147
	1,067
	882
	67


